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STATE OF WASHINGTON
[bookmark: _GoBack]
UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 ● Olympia, Washington 98504-7250
(360) 664-1160 ● TTY (360) 586-8203

May 5, 2016


NOTICE OF BENCH REQUESTS
(Due by 3:00 p.m., Friday, May 20, 2016)


RE:	Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. Pacific Power & Light Company, Docket UE-152253

Bench Request No. 8: 

For Pacific Power & Light Company (Pacific Power or Company):

1. Please provide a recalculation of all restating and pro forma adjustments to average-of-monthly-averages (AMA) for Shelley E. McCoy Exh. No. SEM-7 and SEM-8 filed in rebuttal testimony on April 7, 2016.
2. Please provide a separate recalculation of all restating and pro forma adjustments to end-of-period basis (EOP) for Shelley E. McCoy Exh. No. SEM-7 and SEM-8 filed in rebuttal testimony on April 7, 2016.

Bench Request No. 9: 

For Staff:

1. Please provide a recalculation of all restating and pro forma adjustments to end-of-period (EOP) for Jason L. Ball corrected Exh. No. JLB-2r filed on April 29, 2016.
2. Please provide a separate recalculation of all restating and pro forma adjustments to average-of-monthly-averages (AMA) for Jason L. Ball corrected Exh. No. JLB-2r filed on April 29, 2016.

Bench Request No. 10: 

At hearing on May 2, 2016, Mr. Brad Purdy, on behalf of the Energy Project, indicated that some contested issues affecting low-income customers may be resolved. If the following issues have been resolved, please provide a description of the resolution:

For Pacific Power and Staff:

1. Staff recommends that the Company be required to commit at least $50,000 in shareholder funding to its low-income conservation program as a condition of the Commission approving a decoupling mechanism. (Ball, Exh. JLB-1T at 42:23-24)

For Pacific Power and the Energy Project:

1. The Energy Project recommends that Pacific Power be required to submit a comprehensive plan addressing both funding and modification for its low-income bill assistance program (LIBA), as well as its low-income weatherization program, by January 31, 2017. (Collins, Exh. No. SMC-1T at 8:12-19)
2. The Energy Project recommends that Pacific Power be required to hire a professional facilitator to lead its low-income collaborative. (Collins, Exh. No. SMC-1T at 8:21-22)
3. The Energy Project recommends that Pacific Power be required to finance and fully cooperate in a study of its eligible low-income customer population to procure the data necessary to satisfy the Commission’s order in its last GRC. (Collins, Exh. No. SMC-1T at 10:15-22)

For Pacific Power, Northwest Energy Coalition, and the Energy Project:

1. Northwest Energy Coalition and the Energy Project recommend that Pacific Power be required to increase LIBA rate credits proportionately with any annual increases in residential bills as a result of decoupling surcharges. (Cavanagh, Exh. No RC-1T at 5:2-5; Collins, Exh. No. SMC-3T at 7:8-10)

Please respond no later than 3:00 p.m. on Friday, May 20, 2016, in hard copy and electronic form, with a courtesy copy provided to Judge Marguerite E. Friedlander at mfriedla@utc.wa.gov. Please provide supporting workpapers in electronic spreadsheet format with all formulas and links intact. See WAC 480-07-510(3)(e).  




MARGUERITE E. FRIEDLANDER
Administrative Law Judge

cc:  All Parties
Respect. Professionalism. Integrity. Accountability.
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